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Dear Carleton Community Baptist Church, November 2019

The Bolivian elections held October 20th were marred by a massive fraud! Evo Morales and his cohorts
attempted to maintain indefinitely their communist natco-dictatorship .The fraud was so obvious that
the entire country reacted immediately. Our prayers during this critical time have been that God’s will
be done in every situation. The civic committees in the 9 departments of Bolivia organized a non-
violent protest which included shutting down basically the entire country! The majority of the
population protested blocking all the streets for 21 days and eventually the police force turned against
Morales and the military refused to obey Morales and violently suppress civilians! Evo Morales was
forced to resign and flee to Mexico!

At almost every road block hundreds and eventually thousands of people praying together in every
corner of the country! The civic leader from Santa Cruz took to the presidential palace a bible and the
resignation letter for Evo Morales! Evo had removed the bible 14 years prior. It seems that thousands of
people have learned to pray during this time and even the racial divide between the Bolivian people
seems have decreased greatly. Dan.10:12-14 Daniel’s prayer took 21 days to answered because of the
spiritual warfare going on at that time. Many have related this passage to the spiritual warfare going on
in Bolivia and the world today. The criminal drug cartels that are partners with Evo Morales makes it
hard to Believe this will end peacefullyI Also.Morales and his people have pillaged the finances of the
country leaving us with a very bad economic future for 2020. With many in our church families living on
very little this will make survival for many very difficult. Our prayers are that this seeming spiritual
awakening will cause many to genuinely turn to our Lord and give their lives to Him. Il Cron. 7: 14 is our
prayer for our Bolivia and the United States!

Our son Dan Jr. during the blockade had to be rushed to a clinic for surgery on his appendix that had
perforated! He is recovering slowly from this complicated surgery.

I just got a report from Pastor Jose Quinteros in the city of Aiquile. He said they have services every
night. In”Villa “every Tuesday and Friday with children in the afternoons and the whole congregation in
the evening. In” San Martin “Saturday and Sunday and “ La Playa” Monday and Wednesday. We have 46
children that finished a discipleship class.

All these children are receiving a certificate. There are many young people serving alongside him
working with all children that gather twice a week. There is a need for a larger building for them to
meet in very soon.

Pray for Marcelo Guzman the nephew of sister Eliza Soliz he was diagnosed with cancer. All his life a
devout religious person but without Christ! We had the opportunity to share not another religion but
the most precious person in the universe! He was very open to the gospel but not quite ready to make a

decision to follow Christ.

November 1989 thirty years ago we arrived in the jungle village of The Olives. We spent this Sunday with
the church family and planned to have an anniversary celebration Sunday December 15™. There are families
that continue faithfully serving our Lord during these 30 years. Some of the young leaders like Miguel
Galarza were not even alive when we began holding meetings in this small town.
Thank you once again for holding up the Lord’s work in Bolivia thru your prays and support.

In Christ,

Dan & Anparite Buookks




